BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 8TH 2011
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  No one attended.  
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Bradford, Flockton, Wright, Tatman, Frankland and Bosomworth. 
APOLOGIES.  None. 
6412   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 10TH 2011.  These were approved. 
6413   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Co-option of 2 New Cllrs.  Barbara Hoyland had expressed willingness to return to the Council. It was agreed to accept her offer and to invite her to the next meeting. (Action JG).

Cllr Tatman had approached 2 residents – Messieurs Hornby and Lloyd -who had both shown interest but finally decided against joining the PC. The latter had, however, agreed to help in any individual project where his expertise could prove useful. 
It was agreed not to rush into filling the remaining vacancy. 
2.Neighbourhood Plan,  Purchase of Maps of Bardsey and Report on Meeting on SHLAA on December 6th attended by Chairman and Clerk .  Andrew Birkbeck had supplied the Council with a number of large scale maps of Bardsey which he had agreed to pay for out of his budget. This is on condition that the Council undertakes a Neighbourhood Plan.

Cllr Rachael Procter wishes to attend the January meeting of BPC to discuss the SHLAA proposals. 

The Chairman and Clerk had attended a meeting in Wetherby for representatives of the councils in the Wetherby and Harewood Wards. They had been informed by Cllr John Proctor of potential sites for development in the area, many of which are in Bardsey.  
The Chairman advised Council that it was going to be important to draw up a Neighbourhood Plan in order for the people of the village to show preference for any future development sites and some use would have to be made of the paid services of consultants.  Initially, he invited fellow Cllrs to attend a special extra meeting on Thursday December 16th to discuss details. He suggests setting up a steering group of 10-15 residents with a variety of relevant skills.  
3.Grit Bins.  These have been supplied on the sites requested.  
4. Path from Congreves to Park Field. There was still no word from Nick Pritchard. (Action ES)
5. Highways Update. Cllr Wright reported that Steve Parry has promised (18.11.11) that the new metal hand rail for Keswick Lane will be supplied within the next 3 weeks. This has not yet happened. (Action GW).
6. New Seat for West Well. The Clerk had circulated a catalogue with details of imitation wooden seats. The Chairman had found a more attractive seat at a reasonable price and offered to measure up at the weekend to determine size required. When full details of costs and an invoice are available these will be passed on to Zurich. (Action ES)
7. Marker Post on Cornmill Ginnel. These have not yet been done.
8. Security Arrangements concerning Bardsey Sports Club/ Car Park/ Playground. Answers to the questions posed by Adam Ward (Planning) had been supplied. An e mail had been received explaining that if written confirmation of consent to condition 3 of the planning approval is required ,it will cost the Council an additional  £42.50. Council agreed to pay this.                                                                                                                   Norman Overfield considers that the order for the lighting should be placed now. The cost from Dom Alarms will be  £5,149 + VAT, to be shared equally between BPC and BSC. Using a fixed column for the camera instead of a wind down one would save £480 + VAT. 
Cllr Tatman said that it had been agreed to do without the wind up mechanism. He and Norman Overfield are applying for a grant of £3000. 
9. Purchase of Signs at approach to BSC. The Chairman had passed his proposed sign to Norman Overfield who had suggested that it should be larger and should include possible damage to vehicles, bikes and prams in addition to persons. There would have to be further negotiations.  (Action ES) 
10. New Noticeboard to be shared with Bardsey Sports Club in vicinity of Playground. This has been ordered. 
11. Purchase of new tree in memory of Mike Palmer Jones. Johnsons of Whixley remembered details of our previous order. It was agreed to obtain some sort of tree protection to avoid possible vandalism.(Action ES) 
12. Purchase of new Litter Bins for Parkfield. Nenadic Kristan of Parks & Countryside had informed the Clerk that they now use Glasdon Chieftain bins which, whilst expensive, are strong and durable. The Clerk and Cllrs to look for cheaper options. (Action JG/All)
13. BAG Money.  Tim Gittins has written an article in the Newsletter on this subject. There is £4,768 remaining in the fund. It is intended to support any future community initiative to counter any threat to the greenbelt or greenbelt land around the village.
14. Report on Fest Meeting – Nov. 28th.  Arrangements are proceeding satisfactorily. 
15. New Litter bins at Bus Stops on A58  and Possibility of providing Lengthman John Woolmer had responded to Council’s query about supplying these at the PC’s expense, by saying that he was waiting to hear from Metro about bins they supply. His suggestion about lengthmen was that villages might wish to combine and take responsibility for employing one .
The Clerk reported that East Keswick PC was not interested in joining with other villages  to take up the proposal for a lengthman. 
6414   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field   Work on the tree, now leaning dangerously, has not yet been carried out by Bardsey Tree Services,who now have an entry problem to the area as the field they planned to cross has been ploughed. They hope to obtain a smaller vehicle. Cllr Bradford agreed to chase this up. (Action JB) 
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground- Inspection by Wicksteed Leisure.  This should have been carried out according to an e mail received.  
4. Web Site- Possibility of Commercial Advertising.. Cllr Frankland reported that he had received several requests for this but had resisted all offers to date. 
He is chasing Jason Cook about getting the VDS on the website. 
Crime figures are now on it and linked to Wetherby Crime Prevention. Also TPO guidance is now on the site. 
He has been monitoring usage of the website and blog. The greatest amount of interest shown on the website was in August/September but is steadily declining, in spite of interest noted from varying parts of the globe. There have been only 3 postings on the blog. 
5.School and Community Links and Participatory Budgeting   The Chairman reported on a meeting he had attended on PB at which he had been impressed by a delegate from Scarborough who had told of a PB exercise they had conducted at a local school. 
Cllr Stentiford suggested that the PC should make £500 available for an exercise of this kind at Bardsey Primary School and asked Cllr Wright to submit a short paper on the subject to the Headmistress. Cllrs suggested that the Scouts could be part of the exercise and that they and the School could combine with suggestions to go to the PC for a project costing no more than £500, which would be of benefit to the community. Both groups would then vote on which of the projects they preferred. (Action GW) 
6415   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/ 11/ 04835 – 10 Wayside Crescent – Exts. – No comment. 
(b) P/11/ 04847 – Land off Church Lane – Detached stable block.- Still to be decided. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/03793 – Spear Fir – Garage doors to 2 double car ports.  
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:
(a) P11/04058 – Rigton Croft, Scarsdale Lane – Demolition of existing house and 
replacement with 5 detached houses with new access. 

4. Appeal Decision – Land adj. to Hillsborough, Keswick Lane – 3 Bed House – Appeal allowed. 

6416 -FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) .Bardsey Fest Committee- MICE grant from LCC                             £500 .00                                 
( N.B. £500 already paid into BPC bank account from LCC)  
(b) B.K. Growers Ltd – Flowers for Tubs                                                     86.40
(c) GGS Groundcare – Garden Maintenance                                          1070.00

(d) AWA – Bin Emptying                                                                              63.90

(e) Cllr Frankland – Expenses                                                                     41.08

(f) LCC – Payment for Statement of Approval for Panning App.                 42.50

(g) Bardsey Scouts Parents Committee – Grant                                       100.00

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 
6417   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 Letter from Scouts requesting Grant. Susan Hartley, Treasurer of the Bardsey Scouts Parents Committee, had written to the Council asking for a donation towards the costs incurred by the Scouts in purchasing a new trailer and in paying for an electrical overhaul in the Scout Hut. Council agreed to donate £100.  
2. Need for Planning Permission for Tree Felling  in Conservation Areas. Cllr Rachael Proctor had asked that a reminder be made in the Newsletter as she considered that many trees were being felled without permission. (Action LF)
3. Twinning suggestions from Claudia Powell. The Clerk had circulated Cllrs with suggestions made by Claudia Powell and Birga Kreuzaler , twinning representative on Kisdorf Council :-
· 2 children from each country to visit the other each year
· Setting up an e mail twinning scheme between the schools

· Sending team(s) to Kisdorf to compete in their Sports Club annual international football tournament. The youngest team is aged 5-6, and the oldest 17-18.
· Have a Bardsey Princess Elizabeth and a Kisdorf Prince Philip for the Fest procession on June 2nd. 

She also reported that Birga intends to come to the Fest. Others from Kisdorf may come in addition but have offered to stay in B & B’s or caravans.  
4. Removal of brambles/ garden waste from end of Tithe Barn Lane. Cllr Rachael Proctor had asked the Clerk to put this request to Parks & Countryside who had agreed to do the work free as part of their winter schedule. Cllr Proctor plans to plant a Jubilee Tree in the space cleared (Action JG).
5.  Request for additional post box at end of Wayside and reply from PO. A resident of Wayside had put this request initially to Scarcroft PC. Their Chairman, Paddy Procter, had explained that it was the responsibility of Bardsey PC to investigate the possibility. The Clerk had subsequently contacted Royal Mail but had been advised that the distance from the nearest existing post box  was insufficient to justify an extra post box.  
6. E mail from Cllr John Proctor re Management Changes proposed for Lady Elizabeth Hastings Trust. John Proctor, the LCC representative on the Trust, had urged all councils to write to the Charity Commissioners opposing the change whereby the Authority would cease to have a voice on the committee, and to the existing Trustees asking them to re-consider and delay a decision. He claimed that there was a widespread belief that Carter Jonas, who administer the Trust’s affairs, did not do a good job. The deadline for a reply had been December 5th. As there had been little enthusiasm from Cllrs when consulted by e mail , the Clerk had not written in time to meet the deadline. Cllrs at the meeting agreed that the Clerk should write to the Charity Commission asking for an assurance that the change in administration would not result in any diminution of support for local interest. 
7. E mail from Norman Overfield re hand over of responsibility for village pond to Dan Walton of The Ferns. Dan Walton has agreed to act as voluntary pond supervisor, but Norman Overfield will always be willing to offer his assistance. He had explained the aim – to keep it as natural as possible and to preserve a balance between allowing it to become wild and unsightly, and manicured and artificial on the other hand.
8. Letter to Cllrs from SELRAP requesting support for reopening of Cole to Skipton missing rail link as part of National Rail Network. The Clerk and Cllrs had received individual letters urging them to join with many other local councils in supporting this initiative. Cllrs were in favour of the idea and the Clerk was asked to write accordingly.(Action JG) 
6417   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

         1. Broken Dog Litter Bin The Clerk was reminded to obtain a response from LCC about 

          this. (Action JG)  

          2. Hawthorn Tree leaning dangerously at end of First Avenue   It was agreed to seek    
advice about this.(Action GW) 
          3. Pooling on A58 near first bend in Leeds direction after leaving Bardsey Cllr 
           Frankland reported that water driven down to the road from East and West collected 

           here and could be dangerous when icy. It was agreed to ask Highways whether any 

           action could be taken. (Action JG) 

Signed:

Date:
BPC Dec. 11 Mins. 
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